
Courtesy…”Yes, please!” & “No, thank you!”...the way to go!

2986 Broadlands Road, RD1, Reporoa 3081
Phone: 07 333 8576 Text: 021 0291 9131
Email: principal@broadlands.school.nz
Website: www.broadlands.school.nz

‘The Broadlands Bulletin’
Term 2

Week 8 - Friday 16 June

Awards from Week 8- 16 June 2023

Ruma Tahi
Mackenzie Peyroux

For your effort and enthusiasm in maths.
John Stoddart

For your thoughtful questioning and thirst for knowledge in reading.

Ruma Rua
Maria Stewart

For your marvellous maths multiplication solving.
Edison Long

For your consistently, quiet work habits.

Ruma Toru
Millie Anglesey

For self-discipline and creativity when writing your narrative story.
Ruby Busst

For showing initiative and honesty when discussing and describing Te Whare Tapa Whā.
Scarlette Mikkelson

For showing creativity and excellence when using descriptive words in narrative writing.
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Bailee Holt
For the perseverance and self-discipline you display during Kapa Haka. You have really

stepped-up and attempted more challenging roles.

Ruma Whā
Londyn Hirst

For the perseverance you are showing to recognise alphabet letters and their sounds.
Izaya Wipatene

For the confidence you are showing in class to complete all your work with independence.

Ruma Rima
Ella Cowan

For always using perseverance in your learning. Mrs Parkes likes your positive attitude
even when you make a mistake.

Evelyn Hay
For your wonderful reading and sounding-out of unfamiliar words. You are a fluent reader.

Term 2
Thursday 22 June - BOP Inter-School Cross Country, Woodlands School,

Opotiki
Monday 26 June - PTA Meeting, 6.30pm

Wednesday 28 June - BOT Meeting #4, 6.00pm
Friday 30 June - Last day of Term 2
Monday 17 July - First day of Term 3

From the Desk of the Tumuaki - Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou

The Virtue of Courtesy



At school, the staff are focussing on how our students reply to us.

“Yip” has gradually become the preferred option in reply.

“Yes, please” or “No, thank you”, and when appropriate, using the staff member’s name, such as
“Yes, Mr Taylor,” are our expectations.

If you are able to provide a reminder through home as well, then this would be appreciated.

School Upgrade

Under the Ministry of Education’s Ngā iti Kahurangi programme for small and remote schools,
Broadlands School will shortly undergo the following improvements:

● RCD/electrical socket upgrades in all classrooms
● Installation of exterior LED security lighting
● Installation of acoustic panelling on all classroom ceilings
● Installation of insulation in all classroom ceiling cavities

The work undertaken will not interfere with any of our day-to-day activities as they will be largely
completed outside of school hours.

Household WiFi

An opportunity is being provided to any of our whānau without an internet connection/wifi to be
connected free of charge. The criteria follows:

● Eligibility is for households with primary and secondary students, that currently do not
have an internet connection

● Internet connections are fully funded until 30 June 2024, including install, WiFi modem
and monthly costs

● Schools provide student details, address, and household contact information to MoE
(template attached or can export equivalent from student management system)

● MoE's Equitable Digital Operating Service (EDOS) will work with providers to identify the
best connectivity option for the family’s location

● EDOS whānau tech helpline provides dedicated support with common technical issues
they may need help with for learning online

If you are interested, please contact the Principal/Graeme on 07 333 8576 or email
principal@broadlands.school.nz with complete privacy other than to advise the MOE (as above).

REAP Central Plateau - Donation

Thank you to REAP Central Plateau for their ongoing support of Broadlands School, this time,
through a generous donation of $700.00 for performing arts during Terms’ 3 & 4.
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A CHILD PROTECTION WORKSHOP FOR PARENTS AND
GUARDIANS

We would like to invite all parents from our Reporoa schools to a cyber safety workshop presented
by John Parsons

Reporoa College Hall - Thursday 29 June - Week 10

5.30pm

Learn how to protect your child when they go online!

Presented by John Parsons

School Sores

School sores (impetigo) are about at the moment! Please read the link fact sheet below.

Should they arise, please keep your child home from school until one day after the
start of treatment. Make sure the dressings completely cover their sores.

https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses/i
mpetigo-school-sores

Ngā manaakitanga ki a koutou

Graeme

https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses/impetigo-school-sores
https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses/impetigo-school-sores






Ka kite ano
Graeme, Debra, Traleenah, Jess, Emma, Kylie, Lucy, Karla, Halei, Maureen & Kasey



PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!


